
When the Fulton County Sheriff ’s 
Department entered a Mayfield woman’s 
home to commence an eviction, they were 
surprised by what they found.  The house 
was filled with animals -- over 30 dogs and 
puppies, along with 1 dog and 2 puppies 
that were deceased.  An investigator was 
called in to document the poor conditions 
in which the animals were living, but the 

animals were not seized from their owner.  Instead, they were temporarily moved 
to a local groomer and later to the home of a woman who had been charged with 
animal cruelty a year earlier.

As the town dog control officer explained, the dogs weren’t seized because there 
was no shelter in Fulton County to take them; their SPCA had closed over two years 
ago.  When we heard about the case, we called the Sheriff to offer our assistance.  
Although Mayfield is an hour away and far outside our service area, we wanted to 
be sure these dogs weren’t continuing to suffer.

The Sheriff’s Department asked our Medical Director, Dr. Sarah Madaio, and 
Humane Investigator, Tina Murray, to inspect the home where the dogs were 
being housed.  After the inspection, Dr. Madaio and Officer Murray recommended 
removing the dogs from the home’s unsanitary conditions.  In addition, there were 
dogs in immediate need of medical attention:  a dog with a leg that might be 
fractured, a nursing mother that was emaciated and her newborn puppies.

A warrant was issued and 33 dogs were seized and brought to the Mohawk 
Hudson Humane Society.  Every dog received a medical exam and treatment in a 
clean and safe environment.   Those dogs must now be cared for by the Humane 
Society pending resolution of the 
case, which could take weeks or 
longer.

Although the Society is not the SPCA 
for Fulton County, we simply could 
not allow those animals to suffer 
just because there was no shelter 
to take them in their own county.  
Thankfully, we have a community 
that supports our animal shelter and 
allows us to reach out to others who 
have pets in need.

Save the Date...
8TH ANNUAL  
ART SAVES ANIMALS
Thursday, October 11, 2012 (5:30pm)
The Arts Center, Troy

Haunted Hound Halloween
Costume Party
Friday, October 26, 2012 (6:30pm) 
Lazy Dog Cookie Company, 
Ballston Spa

6th Annual Gala
Saturday, April 27, 2013
Hilton Garden Inn, Troy
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Going Green?
If you would prefer to receive our 
quarterly newsletters via email, 
please send an email request to 

newsletter@mohawkhumane.org.
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I am happy when I can report in our newsletters about our 
success and growth as an organization.  Because of good 
planning, organization and a supportive community, we at 
the Mohawk Hudson Humane Society have been weathering 
the storm of a challenging economy that has increased the 
need for our services.  Unfortunately, that is not the case in 
much of New York State.  

You’ll read in this issue about us 
reaching out to save dogs from 
cruelty in Fulton County.  We had 
to go to Fulton because there was 
no shelter there to take the seized 
dogs.  Their SPCA closed over two 
years ago and the county lost their 
humane investigator. 

That same week, we took in 11 
cats from a hoarding case in 
Schenectady.  Earlier in the month, 
we helped Empire Rottweiler 
Rescue with the seizure of dozens 
of dogs in Orange County by 
providing temporary housing and 
veterinary care.  The SPCA in that county was threatened with closure last fall, but has so 
far survived on growing donations.  Earlier this year, we took in 25 cats from a hoarding 
case in Wyoming County because of problems at their SPCA.  The only animal shelter in 
the Rockland County has announced they may close this summer because of a loss of 
funding.

In many parts of New York State, animal welfare is in crisis.  Small organizations are 
struggling to survive and in some cases cannot take animals in need because they have 
no space or resources to care for them.  You may be hearing that many non-profits are 
struggling because state funding has been cut.  In the case of animal shelters, that state 
funding never existed.  We do not get funding from the state or from any of the national 
organizations.  Like other animal shelters, we are independent and rely on local residents 
to support our work.  We will need that support because it is likely we will continue to be 
called upon to help animals throughout the region.

At the same time, law enforcement officials have come to depend on us to provide our 
services at no cost to the cities, towns and counties.  Most do not budget anything to 
care for animals seized from cruelty cases.  Government officials expect that we will be 
there to provide medical care and housing until their case is complete.

I have spoken with many of the leaders of animal protection groups throughout the 
state about how we have managed to continue operating in spite of challenges.  My 
hope is that other communities will continue to support their own local shelters the 
way ours does.  Until that happens, we will likely continue to be called upon to reach out 
beyond our community to help animals suffering from cruelty. 

We may not be able to help in every case because the animals in need in our own 
community must come first, but we appreciate the support we receive that allows us to 
reach out across county lines.  Nothing would be more frustrating than knowing animals 
are suffering and being unable to do anything for them.  Thank you all for allowing us 
to fulfill our mission.

From the Director

Executive Director Brad 
Shear and Bastian, his cat
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Menands, NY 12204
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School is Back in Session
Education for our children is more than reading and arithmetic.  Being safe around dogs 
should be part of every child’s education.  I am happy to see families walking their children 
to and from school and taking along the family dog.  Moms and dads also wait at school bus 
stops with their family companion.  Dogs are not only in our homes, they are in public a lot.  
Here are some dos and don’ts to keep everyone safe:

Do ask if you can pet a dog.  Approach from in front and hold your hand out for the dog to 
sniff, then pet him gently under the chin.

Do monitor small children and pets at all times.  Children can forget to leave “Max” alone 
while he is sleeping or eating.  An adult should be present and vigilant when dogs and 
children are together.  The dog is not to be ridden, poked at or have things thrown at 
him.  There is no need for children to carry a puppy or small dog. 

Don’t run after a dog.  He may become frightened and run further.  He may have 
slipped out of the house and is now looking to get back home.  If he is loose on the 
road, children should contact an adult to let them know which direction the dog was 
headed so it can be reported to Animal Control, who will help get the dog back home.

Do move slowly around a dog.  Dogs like to chase not only balls and Frisbees but 
anything that moves fast.  While teaching our dogs what are appropriate items to 
chase, children need to move quietly and not run around a dog. 

Don’t corner a dog.  A dog that is moving away from you is saying in dog language 
that he needs more space.  If his message goes unheeded, he may growl or snap.

Do teach children the responsibilities of owning a dog, but do not expect a young 
child to take on total responsibility of the dog.  Children can be given a task such as 
changing the dog’s water.  Adults should acknowledge the child for doing such; a little verbal praise goes a long way.

Do become involve in training your family dog.  Let training be a family activity.  Children as young as three or four years 
old, with adult guidance, can join in on the training.  When adults treat dogs kindly, children will learn to do the same.

Trainer’s Corner   	
	   

(518) 495-7387
Hemlock Hollow LLC 

www.hemlockhollowdogtraining.com

By Christine Danker, CPDT

Chris Danker, CPDT, has over four decades of 
showing and handling her own dogs as well as 

dogs for clients. Participating in many venues, 
Chris has handled dogs to multiple National 

and Regional Specialty wins, and over 70 titles 
in obedience, agility and conformation.  She is 

active in pet therapy with her own dogs. Chris is 
a Canine Good Citizen (CGC) and Therapy Dog 

International (TDI) evaluator.

Chris is now teaching classes and workshops  
at the Humane Society.  Check our website  

www.mohawkhumane.org for  
the latest dates and times.

Petco
The Society has formed a new partnership with Petco in 
Clifton Park, which began July 7 with the store’s grand 
reopening.  This new satellite adoption center, located 
at 6 Halfmoon Crossing (off Route 9 near Route 146 and 
Northway Exit 9), will be staffed by Humane Society 
volunteers who handle care, cleaning and adoptions.  

The first adoption happened the very first day when a 
family came in to find a companion kitten for the cat 
they adopted from us a year earlier.  The Clifton Park 
Petco will join the Society’s other two cat-adoption 
satellite locations, the PetSmart stores in Glenmont 
and Latham.  Both PetSmart locations celebrated their 
1,000th adoptions earlier this year.
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In Memory Of...
Lily Akullian
   Arthur & Agnes Akullian  
   Lydia & Bill Blankenship  
   Dick & Mary Ellen Cowan  
   Carole Kuebler  
   Jerry & Joyce Popp  
   Susan & Edward Price  
   Evelyn Rupp  
   Kim Sapienza & Brett Soued  
   Monica Sharpe  
Alice Albrecht
   Kimberly Burns  
   Tammy Rocque  
Hilda Appio
   Organization of NYSUT Staff Retirees  
Astro, Magic, Scooter Pie & Jinx
   John & Lorraine VanDerWerken  
Austin
   Robert & Tracy Basila  
Patricia Baker
   Joann & Joe Acevedo  
   Kevin Dommer  
   Barbara Peverly  
   Carol Reichel  
   St. Peter’s Laboratory  
   Carol Tribble  
Baxter
   Susan Swartz  
Beauty
   Karen Jones  
Bella
   Melissa Lombardo  
Philip Benedetto
   David & Debora Comiskey  
   Kathleen Comiskey-McGrath & 
      Jack McGrath  
Benny
   Susan Smith  
Benson
   Priscilla Sullivan  
Billy
   Robert Kirkendall  
Blackie & Mimi
   Nancy Farley  
Bobby Cat
   Kathleen Le Boeuf  
Martha Bohling
   Kathleen LeRoux  
Booyah
   Dianne Ammerman  
Irving Brownheim
   Margaret Ashe  
   Jeannine & Ron Dibb  
   Mary Stock  
   Tom & Nancy Sutter  
   James Templeton  
Brunswick
   Christine Roman  
Cutie Pie Buckley
   Jane & Paul Burgdorf  
Budsy
   Raymond Connolly  
Buffy
   Linda Taylor & Bruce Raver  
Robert Bulger
   Peter & Cynthia Bulger  
   Mary Beth & Bill Gardner  
Jim Bullis
   Margaret Teresi  
Mary Emma Bulmer
   Dawn Germano  
Mary Burg
   Elizabeth Katz  
Matthew Canfield
   Samantha Drescher  
Christine Marie Charton
   Travelers Insurance - Albany 
      Service Center  
Mariel Cecile Christie
   Marie Christie  

C. J. Ciaccio
   Albany Bridge Club  
   Mike & Dawn Altschuler  
   BASF - EV Supply Chain  
   BASF - EV3 Team  
   Paul & Helen Cantlin  
   Mom & John  
   Rebecca & Adam Edwards and 
      Anne & Stu Fass  
   Hoeltzel Family  
   Virginia Joslin-Hastings  
   Richard & Marianne Kelly  
   JoAnne King  
   Lenora & Ron Kline  
   Dawna Leon  
   Cathy Motta  
   Leslee Nuttelman  
   Ryan Portanova  
   Sheri Van Orden  
   Austin Woodward  
Circe & Leela
   David Vollaro  
Clyde
   Linda Milligan  
James Brad Coffey
   Julie Abramson  
   Bonnie & Pat Aiken  
   Renew 2000 Faith Sharing Group  
   Denise Snyder  
   Diana Wight  
Martin Condon
   John Prescott  
Corey
   Carol Harrington  
Dante
   Shannon O’Neill  
John DeFlumer
   Lisa Rarick  
Delila
   Dianne Ammerman  
Edwina deMoulpied
   John & Anna Marie Bonafide  
   Dietlinde Branley  
   Mike Darrow  
   Edwin & Barbara Fletcher  
   David & Debra Greenleaf  
   Walter & Mary Harrington  
   Nadine Schweitzer  
   Nancy Spiak  
   David & Emma Whiting  
Dewey
   Jean Quattrochi  
Thomas Dewey
   Don & Cathy Barrows  
   Theresa Bell  
   Anna Clancy  
   Liz, Jim & Chris Lister  
   Timothy O’Connor  
   Barbara Pasinella  
   Mary Reed  
   Rensselaer Post Office  
   Albert & Sophie Severino  
   Troy Post Office  
Digger
   Jeff & Mary Holt  
Michael Todd Dittrich
   William & Marilyn Eiland  
Patricia Dittrich
   William & Marilyn Eiland  
Robert Dittrich
   William & Marilyn Eiland  
   Mary Hoffman  
Doris Dobert
   Arleen deGonzague  
   Charles Miller & Debra Holbrook  
   Ways-Eagle Mills Senior Citizens  
Cathy Doyle
   Karen Jones  
Kenneth Drautz
   Kristine Maxwell  
Dudley & Madison
   Deborah Stewart  
Gerald Dugan, Jr.
   Jean Ciarlone 

   Patti Paris & Arnie Salmon  
   Joseph & Marilyn Pusatere  
   Kathleen Schnurr  
   Liza Tougher  
Sookie Eames
   Henry Cieszynski-Polomaine  
Maple Edwards
   Lynda Mosen  
Theresa Elario
   Rose & Jim Barba  
   Joyce Bellinghausen  
   Kelly Conroy  
   Elisabeth Draper  
   Denise Eliopulos  
   Amanda Gentile  
   Mary Anna Guilefuss  
   Leonard & Rita Guyette  
   Joe Elario Photography  
   John & Sossy Khachadourian  
   Stephanie Osterhoudt  
   Susan Pezzolla  
   Nancy Rockefeller  
   Martine Stapleton  
Eli
   Barry & Linda Romano  
Jeffrey Ellis
   Michael Eck  
   Nanette Hatch  
   Ouzunoff & Associates - 
      Greg, Mike & Carla  
   Patricia Stockman  
   Valerie Wasial  
   YMCA of Saratoga  
Ender Family Kitty
   Carole & Jim Cusack  
Michael Fiacco
   Michele Von Haugg  
Jennifer Fox
   American Legion Auxiliary - Nathan 
      Adams Blanchard Unit 1040  
   Appellate Division Third Dept.  
   Mary Ellen & Steve Arlington  
   John T. Biscone, Esq.  
   David Bixby  
   Jim & Ronnie Blendell  
   Peter & Pat Burkart  
   Gloria Cabaniss  
   Ed & Katie Carey  
   Barbara Collins & Wayne Johnson  
   Patricia Copeland  
   Gloria Corazzini  
   Frances Crew  
   Doris & Jim Davis  
   John & Judy Dearstyne  
   Sharon DeCosmo  
   Richard & Phyllis Drew  
   Maureen Engstrom  
   John & Verna Fox  
   Patrick & Rebecca Furlong  
   Suzanne Fuson  
   Linda & Jeff Gallo  
   Adrienne Gordon  
   Helen Gray  
   Barbara Hagen  
   Nancy Hoffman  
   Charles & Kelley Hughes  
   Margaret Kanuk  
   Bernard Kaplowitz  
   David & Cynthia Kunz and Family  
   Hon. John & Mrs. Eleanor Lahtinen  
   Nan Lanahan  
   William & Marie Liddle  
   Julie Maynes  
   J. B. & Isabelle McAndrews  
   George Mehm  
   Leonard & Ilona Muhlich  
   NYS Senate Conference Services Staff  
   Bonnie O’Shea  
   Palisades Episcopal School  
   Louis Patack & Anne Grace  
   Harrie & Frances Patrick  
   Jim & Bernadette Pedlow  
   Julia Peek  
   Arnold & Martha Proskin  
   Helen Rizzo  

   Katie & Joe Rotello  
   Sheila Shea & Veronica Pierce  
   Bob & Anne Sheehan  
   Suzanne & Fred Storm  
   Dick & Cathy Svenson  
   Anthony & Jeanne Tartaglia and 
      Catherine Tartaglia  
   William Thomas  
   Mike & Eileen Wolin  
Foxy & Mittens
   Steven Rider  
Freckles
   Jacqueline Spratt  
Peggy Fuller
   Karla Armstrong  
   Theresa DeVita  
   John Fuller  
   Ernest Quinto  
Gabrielle & Nick
   Doreen & Stephen Vogt  
Gidget
   Diane Mahar  
Yeti Gillespie
   Patricia Bullock  
Julie Goodloe
   Sheila DeMola  
Milton Greenfield
   Joyce & Bob Gayne  
Tess Griffith
   Mary Griffith  
Catherine Grogan
   Lorie Suits & Joseph Dengel  
Harriet
   Joseph Plower  
Dean Harrington, Jr.
   Ed & Yvonne Fauth  
   Mary Horner  
   Gordon & Katherine Smith  
Roger Hogle
   Marilyn Christian  
   Jean Coonrad  
   Carrie & Mike Deutsch  
   Michael & Judy Mangino  
   Patricia Phillips  
Susan Holdridge
   Gregory Messer  
   Lisa Ullman & Norm Mullen  
Taimi Hosch
   Kathleen Betjemann & Laura Leschik  
Gary Huskisson
   Jane Perkinson  
Jacob David
   Michele Cole  
Margaret Kelso
   John Dipofi  
   Ron & Nancy Dombroski  
   Paula Fitzpatrick  
Kessie
   Kathy & Duncan Tarentino  
Tai, Shensi, Nikko & Ms. Kitty 
Krokenberger
   Jean Krokenberger  
Evelyn Kross-Sebast
   Arthur Storey  
Emil Kuhl
   Anthony Macarelli  
   Priscilla Wiant-Maskin  
Kumquat
   Linda Marowitz & Diane Gerdon  
Shirley Kuntz
   Jim & Bernadette Pedlow  
Sally La Forte
   Karen Jones  
   Cynthia Kaiser  
Joanne LaMarsh
   N. Walker  
Fergie Lachar
   Sharan Richardson  
Joseph Lee
   Ann, Eddie, Jimmy, Stephen &  
      Michael Barber  
   Vanessa Baxter  
   Mary Boyle  
   College of Saint Rose  
   Jay & Patricia Cunningham  

   Mike D’Attilio  
   Rose Ellen, Doug, Kelly, Tracey, Julie,       
      Kevin & Matt  
   Mayor Gerald D. Jennings  
   Linda Koch  
   Mary Ann Piscitella  
Theresa Leeds
   Betsy & Hal Forsland  
   Denise Letteriello  
Lexi
   Marilynn O’Dell  
Lily
   Janine Neal  
Lizzy
   Sarah Burke  
Lola
   Victoria Clingan  
Louie
   Marianne Vanderhyden  
Mary Mackey
   Jane Mahar  
Angel Maio
   Mary Maio  
Mandi
   Carole & Bob Lyman  
Mango Poochini
   Sheilah Sable  
Dianne Manning
   Thomas & Laura Siciliano  
   Cindy Tomlinson  
Vincent Marano
   Theresa Flynn Schwarzer  
   Jean Tomlinson  
   Gloria Wynne  
Arthur Markey
   Harry & Betty Jean Buyce  
Max
   Marian W. Potter  
Edward Mazzarillo
   Algonquin Middle School 
      Support Staff  
   Jerry Cannon  
   Susan Howard  
   Thomas, Shelly & Arlene Hug  
   Kenneth Mazzrillo  
   Carol Shaughnessy  
   Helen & Joanne Sowalsky  
James “Max” McCabe
   Teri McCabe Lomonoco  
   Sofco Employee Fund  
Samuel McCann
   Kate Burmistrov  
   Callanan Industries, Inc.  
   Ellen Macyowskie  
   Lucia Sano  
   Judy Stott & Jill Bodo  
Jeremiah McCarthy
   Keith Roland  
Katherine McCartney
   Ellen Biggane  
   Ed & Katie Carey  
   Christine Chale  
   Pam Davis & Greg Allen  
   Regina DuBois  
   Barbara Gallager  
   Mark & Lisa Gardner  
   Steven & Linda Goodman  
   Amy Greenebaum  
   Karen Harmon  
   Nancy Heisman  
   Gloria & Allan Herkowitz  
   Joe & Joan Hudson  
   Karen Johnson  
   Minnie Kubler  
   Cynthia LaRoe  
   Norma Meacham  
   NYS Thruway Authority Legal Dept.  
   Kevin Rush  
   Alyssa Shane & Pete Bockelman  
   M. Margaret Terry  
   Ida Traschen  
   Karl & Deborah Weber  
   George Weissman  
   Whiteman Osterman & Hanna  
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William McConnell
   Aramark Uniform Service  
   Robert Brunetti  
   Drs. Roberta & Lawrence Flesh  
   William & Paula Hemmings  
   Lydall Thermal/Acoustical  
   Sarah Moscowitz  
   Fran & Dave Peters  
   Florence Wagar  
Veronica McCormick
   Ann Clifford  
Olive McGauley
   Ron Prusko  
Adolpho “Chic” Mercado
   Alice So  
Mickey & Shorty
   William Sullivan & Joe Demeur  
Mickey
   Susie & Ron Wilson  
Patricia Miller
   Brian Bailey & Admin Team  
Ellen Mirabile
   Cathy Beadnell  
   Jane Ruff  
   Ann Schauman  
Moglie
   Candace Groudine  
Calvin Monteverde
   Sandra DeBiase  
Morgan
   Wayne Wright  
William Morgan
   Doris Beckmann  
Frederick Morlock & Kitty
   Emily O’Grady  
   Leanna O’Grady  
Murphy
   Jane Wells  
Jake Nies
   Mary Kate Kelly  
Noey
   Lori Rourke  
Daniel Nolan
   Julie Maynes  
Louise Nunez
   Vernon Colditz  
   Brian Leininger  
   Nunez Family - Jerry, Patty, 
      Diane, Jim, Cindy & Artie  
Sandra O’Connor
   Karen & Bob Barrett, Debbie & 
   Andrew Suflita and Sandy & 
      Bob Berthold  
   Barbara & Ray Elliott  
   George J. Martin & Son, Inc.  
   Frederick, Mary Bess & Laura Hedden  
   Susan, Dennis & William Kugler and 
      Kathryn & Shawn Schmieding  
   Beth & Ed Mashmann  
   Andy & Elaine Pesky  
   Quigley’s Dart League  
   Linda & Jason Slyer  
   John Walsh  
Orvis
   Caitlyn, Matt, Lynn, Corey, Heather, 
      Amy, Meredith & Stephenie  
Barbara Oswald
   Rev. William Turnbull  
Our Mary
   Joanne & Tom DiLorenzo  
Ozzie
   Gloria Romano & David Marshall  
P.K.
   Patricia Cumiskey  
   Tom Stephany  
Muriel Palubniak
   Michele Krill  
Margaret Pantanella
   Carol Rasowsky  
Ruth Paternoster
   Kathy & Duncan Tarentino  
Pepper
   Paul Ladouceur  
Picasso
   Terese Copeland, MD  

George Prentiss
   Peter & Sharon Favretto  
   Cynthia & Dick Lill  
   Marisa Macera  
Queenie
   Caroline Brancatella  
Ely Ragsdale
   Susan & Jim McGarry  
Ralph & Alice
   Joan de Paz  
Charles Raymond, Sr.
   Deb Conley, The Lampheres, 
      Karen Krauss & Bonnie Robbins  
   Miron’s for Floors  
   Josie Speanburg  
Edith Reynolds
   Appleton Partners, Inc.  
   Edward Bogdan, Jr.  
   Ann & John Cavalier  
   Robert Edwards, Jr.  
   AnnMarie & Herb Ellis  
   Robert Krause  
   Irwin Smith III  
Ronald Rice
   Betty Rice  
Riley
   Keith & Peggy Mason  
   Susan Walsh  
Fred Rings
   Vince & Carol Carelli  
   Marion Conklin  
   Robert Conklin  
   Marilyn & Stan Kaltenborn  
   Ken & Doris Kullman  
   Patricia & Arthur Ritz  
   Dorothea Scott  
   Marcia Signer  
   Mary & Judd Staley  
   Nancy Waugh  
Rocky
   Nancy Lauricella  
Mike Rose
   Francis Morris  
Rosie
   Dr. Lynda Hohmann  
Ruby
   Barbara Cherubino  
Sadie
   Thomas & Barbara Rider  
Robert Salisbury
   Kate Bergeron  
   Francis & Martha Soffey  
   John & Ellen Soffey  
Sam
   Karen Jones  
Samantha
   Barbara & Roman Swyst  
Esther Savoca
   Kay Gulley  
   Doris Kalohn  
Joseph Schmidt
   Bob Daubney’s Bowling & Billiards  
   Mary Brundige  
   Deborah Burr & Debbie Cyran  
   Dr. Denis Chagnon  
   Debbie & Greg Cyran  
   Melissa Dagostino  
   Patricia Day  
   Paul DeRusso  
   Sharon Einbinder  
   Sally Lewis  
   Mary Nardolillo  
   Joanne Pietrocola  
   John Roshick  
Warren Schneider
   Paul Reinhardt  
Richard Schwab
   Hamagrael Elementary School 
      Faculty & Staff  
   Bernice Higgins  
   Margy McKenna  
   Lola Schwab & Family  
Scooter & Watson
   Lydia Kosinski  

Scruffy
   Susan Swartz  
Russell Sedgwick
   Sandra & Mary Colatosti  
   Tom & Pauline Doyle  
   Maryanne Gagnon  
   Christine Ozack  
   Elizabeth Sedgwick  
Shiloh
   Carol Bryce  
Rose Marie Shunk
   Allison Grealis  
Sharon Siekowski
   Heather Nowicki  
Orin Smiley
   Olga & Fred Winsor  
Socrates
   J. Freeman  
Sophia
   Evelyn Armina  
Spooky
   Joanna Begg  
Marie “Jo” St. Louis
   Mary Ellen Mallison  
   Gordon Medenica  
Lily Steele
   Karen Jones  
Stevie
   Jill Loew  
Ellen Stickler
   Craig Stickler  
Sugarplum
   Gytelle Bloom  
Sweetpea & Bigfoot
   David & Lori Hodgetts  
Tim Sy
   Aspire Board of Directors  
   Aspire of WNY - Southern Tier 
      Employees  
   Todd Cooke  
   Janet Hansen  
   Eric Holm  
   Jaeckle Fleischmann & Mugel, LLP  
   Lockport City School District Nurses  
   Debra & Tom Lomma  
   Peter & Susan McDermott  
   Mark & Cindy Minunni  
   Steve & Susan Moore  
   NYS OCFS  
   Paul Pettit  
   Carl Reggentine  
   Les & Yolanda Robinson  
   Thomas & Diane Sy  
   Telperion Solutions Group  
   Stephen Todd  
   Cathy Voyer  
   Jack & Connie Walsh  
   Deborah Zybeck  
Timmy
   Patricia Smith  
Toby
   Susan Bucci  
   Richard & Linda Marr  
Trevor
   Patricia Smith  
Nadia Trinkala
   Stephanie Lloyd  
Vesper
   Kathleen Anderson  
Jon Vivant (Alfi)
   Beverly & James Traa  
Paul Vona
   Carol Burek  
   Vicki & Jack Cranney  
   Dominick & Kathie DeViddio  
   Nicholas J. Marino & Co., Inc.  
   George & Joann Parker  
   Bernice Pobran  
   Thorpe Electric Supply, Inc.  
   Valerie Vautrin  
Boots Wark
   MaryK Weeks  
Dorothy Weiss
   Barbara & Larry Dahlgren  
   

   Elsmere Elementary School 
      Faculty & Staff  
   Pamela Gelgud  
   Ellen Lewanda  
   Padolsky Family  
James Wells
   Karen Bartone  
   Carol Davis  
   Cheri Doolittle  
Robert Whalen, MD
   Anna Whalen  
Ronald Wickham
   HVCC Automotive Faculty & Staff  
   HVCC Faculty Association  
   Linda Mull  
   Gail Wickham  
Wiggins
   Shirley Brown  
Wishes
   Margaret Wilson  

In Honor Of...
Carole Biggi
   Barry Smith  
Alice Black
   Kathleen Betjemann & Laura Leschik  
Madalyn Brand
   Kenneth & Nora Wolin  
CSC Staff Members
   Kathy Phoenix  
Barbara Calon
   MHHS Friends  
Charlie
   Jillian Hundt  
Carol Charton
   Lori Fitzsimmons  
Chelsey & Shorty
   Dwight & Sharon Mathusa  
Chloe & Addy
   Elvina MacMillen  
Clipclip
   Kathleen Le Boeuf  
Debbie Colaneri
   Nicholas Colaneri  
Margaret Farrell & Theresa
   Joyce Pratt  
Asia Ferrera
   Sydney Cavallaro  
Michele Germain
   William Germain  
Kathy Gorman
   MaryAnna O’Donnell  
John Grego
   James & Ann VanDervort  
Regina Grego
   Arianna & Gordon Hirschman  
Gremlin & Majmun
   Elizabeth McLaren  
Gypsy
   Raelene Noll  
Jake Hansen
   Denise Hansen  

 

 
 

Cathleen Harden
   Gregory Harden  
Nancy Haynes
   Sharon Ansell  
Bee Hopfensperger
   Barb & John Malfetano  
Jag
   Jacqueline Neal  
Mariesa Jozwiak
   Jennifer McGovern  
Patricia Kasprzak
   Ellen Klein & Linda Russell  
Jeanne Kehoe
   Michele Doolan  
Drew Kozlowski
   Denise Kozlowski  
   Jonathan Levine  
Lord God
   David Kozakiewicz  
June Malfetano
   Barb & John Malfetano  
Kelly McKay
   Bright Horizons Foundation 
      for Children  
Mojo
   Douglas & Abby Reed  
Molly (a/k/a Fergie)
   Shirley Cowan  
Susan Murphy & Mary Gillespie
   Barbara Harms  
Joyce Neary
   Judith DeLong  
Deborah Pafundi
   Co-workers of Deborah Pafundi  
Dianne Patterson
   Family Planning Advocates  
Cait Plummer
   Damarise Alexander-Mann  
Stephanie Russell
   Thibaud Wallaert  
   Z Sisters & JLSS Friends  
Paul Ryan
   Carol Waterman  
Amelia Shaw
   Gregory & Carol Roeder  
John Smith
   Barry Smith  
Suzie-Q
   Harold & Carol Goldman  
Carol Sweeney
   Indranie Roharshan  
Tanner
   Bonnie Jean Erickson  
Frank Therrien
   Martin & Jean Goldsmith  
Kevin Tyle & Bryan LaVigne
   Judy Disco & Barbara Goldstein  
Jean Zembo
   Jim & Barbara Spath  

Tribute gifts listed here were processed 4/1/2012 - 7/15/2012. tributes

Due to space constraints, only tribute 
gifts of $25 or higher are listed in 
our print newsletters. Tributes of all 
amounts are listed on our web site, 
www.mohawkhumane.org.  

PLEASE NOTE

thank you!
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Paws in the Park
Paws in the Park moved to the Siena College 
campus this year, and what a great place 
for our third annual Walk and Community 
Day held Saturday, June 9.  Close to 300 
people participated, raising over $37,000.  
In addition, our very good friends at 
Goldstein Auto Group held an Empties for 
Animals bottle drive in front of Siena Hall 
and collected hundreds of recyclable cans 
and bottles in a few short hours.

We want to thank Marci Natale of WRGB 
CBS 6 and her dogs Roxie and Sergio 
for serving as Grand Marshals.  A very 
special thank you goes to Siena President 
Father Kevin J. Mullen for presiding over 
the Blessing of the Animals – a highlight!  
Michele Tsamardinos helped warm things 

up with some Zumba for pets and walkers, 
with the help of music from Grand Central 
Station.  Rowdy the Rat, an MHHS alum 
adopted by the Tri-City ValleyCats after the 
River Rats left town, and Devil Dawg were 
both on hand to cheer on the walkers.  
Ayco’s Community Team Works took on 
the task of judging the Best Costume, Best 
Trick and Parent/Pet Look-alike contests.  It 
was tough to select the winners!  Thanks 
to everyone who participated, volunteered 
and pledged, our animals are the true 
winners.

A great round of applause and thanks to 
our hardworking and dedicated volunteers 
who made everything run smoothly, and 
to our generous sponsors and vendors:  

Animal Health Care Center, Coppola 
Design, Metroland, A Walk in the Park, 
Bark Busters of Upstate New York, Sand 
Creek Animal Hospital, All Dawgs Training 
Services, Barefoot Books, Big Monk Games, 
Hounds on the Hudson, Konyn Jewelry 
Creations, Rescue Me Dog Treats, TD Bank, 
Northeast Pyr Rescue, Save-a-Bull and the 
Pumpkin Fund.

Top Fundraising Team:  Save-a-Bull 
Top Individual Fundraiser:  Laura Anglin

Who will win the trophy next year?  It 
could be you.  Mark your calendars for 
June 8, 2013 and plan to join us again at 
Siena College for our fourth annual Paws 
in the Park.  
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July 17 dawned hot and humid, but that did not deter a dedicated 
group of volunteers from Ayco Company, L.P. from their assignment.  
They came to scrape, prime and paint our main dog adoption area, 
and the results speak fror themselves.  Our adoption-floor kennels 
look better than ever and will help showcase dogs who are looking 

for their forever homes.  Many thanks to John Norton (not just a 
great photographer!) for organizing the project, to Ayco Company, 
and to all the Ayco employees who gave their time and energy to 
help our animals.

Ayco Paints for the Dogs

There were eight people in Debra Folkes’ 
home on Glenswick Road when Tropical 
Storm Irene approached the Capital Region, 
including her two-week-old grandchild.  
Debra also shared her home with two cats, a 
Quaker parrot and a five-year-old fish.

As the wind howled and the rain pounded 
down around them, Debra began to worry 
because her basement was filling up with 
water.  She kept checking the tree in the 
backyard, concerned it would fall because 
of the wind.  She jokingly told her family 
that if they heard the tree fall, they should 
all run.  Shortly after her attempt to lighten 
the mood, Debra and her family heard a 
horrific noise.  She grabbed her grandchild 
and everyone ran for the front door.  She 
could hear trees cracking and falling as she 
ran, but she had an odd sensation that she 
was going faster and further than she was 
running.  As they got to the front door, they 
couldn’t open it so her son kicked it until 
they could get out.  Debra didn’t know it 
at the time, but her home had shifted 12 
feet forward off its foundation because of a 
mudslide caused by the storm.

It slowly dawned on Debra that although 
everything she owned was gone, the human 

residents of the home had escaped without 
injury.  Miraculously, the fish and the bird 
were also saved, but Debra was saddened 
that their cats, 12-year-old Hannibal and 
3-year-old Ming, had been lost.  

Debra returned every day to search for the 
cats.  She had a bad feeling about Hannibal, 
who usually stayed in the cellar, but she was 
hopeful that Ming may have gotten out.  
After waiting and looking for months, Debra 
finally concluded that she had lost both of 
her cats.

On April 1, a beautiful stray flamepoint 
Siamese mix cat came to the Mohawk 
Hudson Humane Society and we named 
her Sandy.  Sandy was not only beautiful 
but exceptionally friendly.  She spent a few 
days in our infirmary as she was slightly 
dehydrated and underweight.  When she 
was back to full health, Sandy made her way 
to our satellite adoption center at PetSmart 
in Latham.

By pure chance, Debra went to PetSmart 
with a friend and happened to walk by the 
adoption area.  She immediately noticed 
Sandy, who she knew in her heart was 
her missing cat Ming!  Since the adoption 

center was closed at the time, Debra raced 
home and got on the computer to compare 
photos she had of Ming to the photos and 
videos we had posted on the MHHS website 
of Sandy.  It was her!  The family couldn’t 
wait to go back and get their little survivor.

Ming was found only a few blocks away from 
her original home.  We’ll never know how 
she got out of the house as it slid down the 
hill or what she went through during her 
months on the streets of Troy.  We do know 
that Ming is now back where she belongs, 
safe at home with her family.  She has truly 
weathered a storm. 

Storm-Displaced Cat Reunited with Family



Jojo Finds His Way Home
In late June, a Society staff member found “Jojo” tied to a pole in 
the parking lot and brought him inside.  Scanning for microchips is 
a regular part of the Society’s intake process to see if there is a chip 
that can help identify the owner.  Jojo had a 24 Pet Watch microchip 
and the company contacted the original owners, Nancy & Jose Alcala. 

A year ago, the Alcalas had to sell their house and move into an 
apartment that did not allow pets, so they gave Jojo to what they thought was a good home.  That family split up and gave him to another 
family.

No one knows how Jojo came to New York State and the Humane Society, but luckily there was a tiny chip that led to his original family.  
They drove from Michigan Friday night after work, arriving in Menands midday Saturday, June 30.  They were overjoyed to be reunited 
with Jojo, who is now back in Michigan. 

Jojo is the perfect example of the importance of proper identification and microchipping.  

Before and after photos by John Norton  /  Grooming by Chiloe Hunt, The Animal House, Cohoes

Happy Tails jojo

Fulton COunty

before  after

Rescued from


